

November 9, 1979

Mr. S. R. Morss Rt. 3 Bradford, Mass. 01830

Dear Mr. Morss:

Thank you for your letter and cassette tape of part of our broadcast on October 28. This letter is to confirm your reception of said broadcast.

WHNI, formerly WQWX, was bought by Benchmark Communications, Ltd. on July 1, 1979. We received permission from the FCC to change our call letters at the end of August.

Guy Mallery, former engineer at WQWX, accepted a position as chief engineer at WNMB in Myrtle Beach, S.C., and has not been with us for some time now.

Thank you again for contacting us. It's always interesting to discover that folks like you who are hundreds of miles away can occasionally hear our signal.

Sincerely,

Susan Moneypenny
Susan Moneypenny
Operations Manager